



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 20, 2016 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:11pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Chuck Persch, Earl Taylor, Vicki Florian, Ray Stackhouse, Ron Cazillo, Doug Delestienne
Minutes: 

Minutes of the November 15, 2016 meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Tom S., seconded by Chuck Persch to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Minutes of the November 28, 2016 Special Meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Doug Delestienne, seconded by Chuck Persch to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were handed out and emailed to municipalities and board members.
New list was received for new KVFD board & officers.
Rob Cazillo stated that Engine 8-1 is up for sale at $110,000.00 to downsize the fleet and help purchase a rescue vehicle.

Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of December 2016 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
Ray s. stated that we received a letter from Selective Insurance notifying us that bond cost could stay the same, increase or decrease.  He also stated that Vicki will send information in for review audit, which is usually in February.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
2017 Meeting Schedule: Motion: Motion was made to keep the monthly meetings on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm in Parkesburg Hall and will advertise the meetings in the Daily Local by Ed Haas, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
Goals & Objectives for 2017 – Will discuss further in coming months.
Study Results: Had kickoff meeting, have received (3) hard copies and (1) CD from Municipal Resources, (1) hard copy each went to West Sadsbury and Highland, Parkesburg Borough and Sadsbury Township will receive thumb drives.  Ray S. will post it on the member side and the public side on KVFD website.

Response to Sadsbury Township’s Notice: KVRFD received a letter from Max O’Keefe the Sadsbury Township solicitor, notice of withdrawal out of the district.  The district solicitor drafted a letter which was discussed.  Motion: Motion was made to make a deadline date of January 4th 2017 for a response and send the letter as soon as possible to Max O’Keefe by Tom Scott, seconded by Ed Haas.  Approved by all.  
Wrap Up:
Pete Mango commended the Fire District for their work.
Earl Taylor shared a recording from the Coatesville Christmas Parade, Greg DePedro was narrating the parade and said that it was a good move for Parkesburg, Pomeroy & Atglen Fire Companies to form KVFD.

Ray Campbell thanked everyone for making the consolidation happen.
Chuck Persch said KVFD does a good job and keep up the good work.

Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ed Haas. Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:39pm.
Next Meeting: January 17, 2017
Respectfully Submitted: December 21, 2016 Vicki Florian, Secretary

